Berlin, 2.10.1980.

Mr. Cagatay Anadol Member of Political Bureau Secretary of CC for International Relations Federal Republic of Germany

Dear Comrade:

I acknowledge receipt of the Socialist Workers' Party of Turkey's invitation to our organisation to send a delegation of chilean socialists to your 3rd Party Congress to be held from 15th to 17th November in Istanbul.

We thank you for the invitation which we should be pleased to accept. However, in view of the recent coup d'etat in Turkey, which may enforce the postponement of the Congress or its clandestine realization, we are uncertain whether or not the invitation is still valid.

In any case, we should be grateful for your clarification of the situation. We take this opportunity of reafirming our Party's heartfelt solidarity with your Party, and with the democratic socialist people of Turkey in the difficult period you are living through at present.

With fraternal greetings.

General Secretary of Socialist Party of Chile